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HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 12-01-2013
           Attendance:
Greg Lutz, Keith Stewart,  Amy Wobser, Randy Eidemiller, John Wilson, Stacy Schumacher, Vernon Anthony, Bill Morris, Laura Anthony and Liz Alecusan.
Visitors: 
Randy Babb, Josh and Zack Brink 

Meeting called to order by Greg Lutz at 7:29  p.m.   
Motion to approve the 11-03-2013 minutes was made by Keith Stewart. Amy Wobser  seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: 
New Business

- Josh Brink – referee report:
Reported we had another good season. Most of registered referees did referee games. Paid out $6,916 to referees (down somewhat from last season due to about 3 fewer matches per day per weekend). 252 matches and covered all with at least one official, with over 85% covered by a complete compliment of referees. Very little to report from the supervisors.  Referee meetings planned for this coming March (two of them). Greg Lutz asked Mr. Brink about combining U9 and U10 recreational games and if we would use two referees. Mr. Brink indicated that matter would be up the Recreational League. Randy Babb reminded the Board that USYSA recommends three referees per field but Recreational does not typically follow that. Mr. Babb also suggested that the board should try to have at least some games where we allow the referees to experience three referees per field in order to learn use of the flag.     
Keith Stewart made a motion to approve the proposals made and approve the report submitted by Mr. Brink. Stacy Schumacher seconded. Motion carried. 

Election of Officers:

Randy Eidemiller made a motion to retain the Board Officers for 2014 as they were in 2013. Bill Morris seconded the motion. Motion carried.   

Old Business

- Concussion Policy for all programs – as drafted by Greg Lutz (draft sent to Randy Eidemiller and Joe King). 
Mr. Lutz stated that once Mr. Eidemiller and Mr. King submit their written reviews of the policy he will issue to the League for review. Discussion ensued of various aspects of the draft proposal.  
- Nationwide Children’s Concussion Partnership – on hold till Jan. 2014

- Board Meeting Location – Homewood Suites in 2014 secured for 2014 for the price of $25.00/meeting 
Program Business
Director of FC: 
Mr. Eidemiller reported has U15 and up boys and girls names. Needs to verify salaries for the trainers. There are only four U15 and up teams total. Amy Wobser reported working on collections.  
Referees: 
Keith Stewart reported no report.  Mr. Babb reminded the Board that referees have to have their concussion management certificate prior to registering as a referee.

Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing:  
No report.
-Director of Recreational Program: 
No report.

-Jr. Academy:
Liz Alecusan stated registration fliers go out December 16 with reminders going out in late December and January, with registration closing at end of January.  
-Director of MSSA/HSSA:  
No report. 

-Director of TOPS soccer: Vern Anthony reported he has moved the December clinic to January due to availability of free indoor fields. Will be writing an internship proposal for Ohio State students. Proposal for assistance from Ohio State to run the program in discussion. Will move to a less expensive shirt for the coming season.     
-Fields-City of Hilliard: No report.  

-Fields-City of Columbus: No report. 
-Director of Camps: No report. 

.
Motion to adjourn made at 9:29  pm by Bill Morris.  Second by Laura Anthony .  Motion passed.
